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Editorial: Jamie Petch 

69a Station St, Rippingale 

rippingalenews@hotmail.com 
 
Rippingale Feast 2020. Planning for our Feast Day 2020 starts now. If you would like to be involved and 
bring new ideas and enthusiasm please come along to our first meeting of 2020, on: -Saturday,11th Jan at 
4pm at The Bull Hotel. Please contact Kate Lewis on 440770 if you require further details. 

 
 

Parish Council News 
Chairman – Cllr Chris Charlton; cramcharlton@aol.com Tel. 07908 540683 

Clerk – Michelle Free; rippingalepc@gmail.com  Tel 07375 364742 
Website – http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Rippingale  

 
Rippingale and Dowsby Neighbourhood Plan.  Work by the Steering Group continues; we had a meeting 
on 27th November to assess the state of the policies that form the main basis of the plan, in view of them 
being reviewed by the consultant. He is also bringing together the legal and procedural aspects. Consultation 
meetings on the Plan with residents and interested groups has commenced, with a presentation the monthly 
Business Breakfast Club and in January it is intended to meet with local landowners and host public events 
in Rippingale and Dowsby village halls. The Plan, when adopted, will be the local document on which future 
planning applications will be considered and should guide development proposals.  If you wish to contribute 
to this process in anyway please contact me or contact Mike Hallas, the Project Manager, via 
mike.hallas@btinternet.com. 
 
Points of Contact. Issues concerning fly tipping, street lighting and flooding, and much more can be 
reported on line. The County Council have responsibility for highway issues and drain blockage; most street 
lighting concerning us is the responsibility of the District Council, as is fly tipping. These issues, and others, 
can be reported via the County and District Councils’ portals. These are:   
 
Lincolnshire County Council: https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/transport-and-roads 
South Kesteven County Council: http://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8953 
 
Dog Mess. Incidents regarding dog mess continue to be highlighted to the Parish Council, when 
inconsiderate dog owners leave dog mess in the street, on footpaths and in other areas. This is especially a 
hazard to children and unhygienic. There is also an issue with dog mess bags being left in ditches and 
hedges etc. There are dog waste bins available in the village for dog mess placed in bags and it is also 
acceptable for these bags to be placed in any public waste bin. I would ask that placing bags in the bin on 
the playing field ceases, as this is a children’s play area; we are investigating siting a dog waste bin adjacent 
to the field.  
 
Parish Councillor contact details and responsibilities 
 
Chairman:  Cllr Chris Charlton 440986/07908 540683 or cramcharlton@aol.com:  Welcome Pack: Rippingale 
News & Council Newsletter: Funding & Grant Applications: Neighbourhood Plan  
  
Vice Chairman:  Cllr Simon Goode 440990/07774 327466 or simongoode@ymail.com: Finance Supervisor: 
Representative, Police Forum  
  
Cllr Shaun Charlton 07802 170801 or shaun.charlton4@btinternet.com: Liaison, Row Gardens Allotments, 
Village Contracts: Key Holder: Jubilee Playing Field Portacabin  

http://www.parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Rippingale
mailto:cramcharlton@aol.com
mailto:rippingalepc@gmail.com
mailto:mike.hallas@btinternet.com
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http://www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8953
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Cllr Erica Field-Lucas 440738/07907 017722 or erica.fl@hotmail.co.uk : Liaison, Village Hall Management 
Committee: Liaison, Row Gardens Allotments: Defibrillator Maintenance  
  
Cllr Alan Vaughan 440056/07966 584568 or vaughanlinc@btinternet.com: Jubilee Playing Field 
Maintenance: Jubilee Playing Field Equipment Project   
  
Cllr Steve Warcup 440704 or stevegwarcup@gmail.com: Liaison Feast Organising Committee: Liaison, 
Rippingale Parochial Church Council (PCC)   
  
Cllr Peter Moseley 07855 428648 or pete@cwi-technical.co.uk:  Flood Warden & Emergency Plan 
Coordinator: Environmental. 
   
 

Mr Chris Charlton, Chairman 
 
Meetings  

Thursday 16th January 2020 
Precept and Budget Approval 

Village Hall  

Thursday 13th February 2020 
General Meeting 

Village Hall 

Thursday 12th March 2020 
Policy Review Meeting 

Village Hall 

 
Meetings to be held at 7.00 pm unless otherwise stated.  
 
See the Council Noticeboard and Website for the Agenda and details of any changes.  
 
Latest Planning Applications (view at www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8170):  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                          
 
 
Rippingale & District WI report for meeting on December 2019. On arrival members were greeted with 
tables beautifully laid out with Christmas decorations. Business was kept to a minimum, members having 
been kept up to date with events via our newsletter prepared as always by Beryl. 
Our President introduced us to J’s Jewels, a dance troupe with an eastern theme, with a sample of the show 
that was to come. The lovely buffet was then declared open! It was a time to socialize with other members 
whilst enjoying some delicious food. More entertainment followed, including some dances having a 
Christmas flavour. Members were then invited to take to the floor, they were all very brave and hilarious at 
the same time! Lucinda from the troupe gave a great solo performance in a stunning costume to well-earned 
applause.   
Secret Santa distributed gifts, and all the donations to the Refuge & Food Bank were gathered together. 
Many thanks to members for their kind donations.  
The evening came to a close after the competition winners were announced, raffle prizes won, and birthday 
cards given to those members with imminent birthdays.  
The meeting next month will be a week later than usual on Thursday 9th January. Starting at 7.30pm in the 
hall.  It’s the members evening and all information about it will be revealed on the night. It would be lovely if 
you could join us.  
 
 
Village Walk. The January village walk will be on Sunday January 19th. Our starting time is 10:15am and we 
meet at Ancaster Church. For any further information 07768632189 
 

 
 
 

S19/1782 Application for a single storey extension at Chaff Houses, High Street – pending 

S19/1920 Application for outline planning to erect a single storey dwelling to the rear of 22 
High Street – pending 

S19/1868 Application for retention of the Portacabin at the Jubilee Playing Field – pending 

S19/1993 Application for the erection of a single-storey and two-storey extension to the 
existing dwelling, erection of a new detached double garage and garden outbuilding at Glebe 
House, Barn Farm, Station Street- pending 

mailto:stevegwarcup@gmail.com
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VE Day Celebrations.  Spend Leap night leaping to The Elusive Black Dog Ceilidh Band.  
Rippingale Village Hall, Saturday 29th February 7.30pm – 11.00pm. Tickets £10.00 (to include supper) 
Available now from 01778 440444 or 07973711746 - www.wegottickets.com/event/491327 
 

ST ANDREWS CHURCH RIPPINGALE 
The Revd Neil Bullen 

46a High Street 
Morton 

PE10 0NR 
01778 219626 or 07729 004642 

revdneil@yahoo.com 
 

FUTURE SERVICES. 
SUNDAY    JANUARY 12th 9.15AM SUNG EUCHARIST 
SUNDAY    JANUARY 19th 10.30AM PLOUGH SUNDAY GROUP SERVICE 
 
PLOUGH SUNDAY. This is very much a family service nothing too heavy and it is hoped that numerous 
families will come and join us. We will be having a horse drawn plough in the Church with a modern-day 
tractor and plough standing in the street outside. Members of the congregation are encouraged to bring 
along your favourite toy tractor and implements whatever age you may be. Refreshments will be provided 
after the service. 
 
COFFEE MORNING. Lots of lovely fresh vegetables available as well as lots of other goodies for sale. Just 
right for Christmas. A very big thanks to you all for supporting us at our Coffee Mornings during the last year 
and especially to all our helpers who make it a real pleasure.  We look forward to seeing you in 2020. For 
those of you who have not attended before making it a new year’s resolution to come and join us, a warm 
welcome awaits. 
NEXT COFFEE MORNING TUESDAY FEBRUARY 4th 10.30am.  For transport contact Jonathan. 
As we move forward into 2020 we are always looking for fresh ideas so please discuss any ideas with us. 
 
PATRONAL FESTIVAL. At Rippingale our Patronal Saint is obviously St Andrew who was a fisherman. What 
better way to celebrate this with a Fish and Chip supper after the service in the Church. Kindly cooked and 
delivered from the Bull it was piping hot and of a superior quality. Very many thanks to all the staff and 
making 35 people very happy. It is hoped we may be able to do something like this again. 
 
VE Day Friday May 8th. Make a note in your Diary we are celebrating this event in the Church. Soon you will 
receive a flyer through the door, watch the local press and social media, everything you want to know will be 
available or contact Jonathan 01778 441211 
 
Jonathan Newell 01778 441211 Churchwarden 
Sue Atkinson 01778 440809 Churchwarden 
 
Prize winners of the  Feast 2020 Christmas Raffle. 
R. Main, M. Free, Kate Lewis, Jim Regan, Emily Fenyers, Mick Bell, Julie Exton, John Rowntree, Shirley 
Flatters x 2, Pete Wesley, S. Burtt, Clive C, Adrian Manley,Vicky, Dennis Laybourne, Laura Langdon, Phil 
Palmer x 2, Bubs, Erica Field-Lucas. 
 
RIPPINGALE VILLAGE HALL 200 CLUB WINNERS. 

OCTOBER 2019                                                                                                                                                                

£20 – C Tarrant (49) £10 – J Kimbrey (4), Pat Taylor (147) £5 – W Gray (19), W Thornton (42), C Hollister (136), Mr and 

Mrs Vaughan (88) 

NOVEMBER 2019 

£20 - Mrs L Sankey (13) £10 – Mrs Lack (152), C Hollister (136) £5 G Petz (29), W Gray (19), J Kimbrey (4), Mrs Hallas 

(86) 

 

DECEMBER 2019                                                                                                                                                               

£20 – Mr and Mrs Lock (10), £10 – Mrs Redshaw (184), Mrs S Gray (121) £5 – T Larner (163), Mrs R Grew (116), Mrs 

A Rollings (90), P Palmer (195) 

mailto:revdneil@yahoo.com
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Loose Ends Craft Group. Happy New Year to you all I hope it will be a good one for us all. We return on 
Friday 10th January 10-1pm in Rippingale village hall. There is no membership fee just £4 for the morning 
which covers tea/coffee cake and biscuits and of course the rent for the hall, any funds remaining after 
expenses is donated to Dementia UK. We also have fund raising events for our charity the first one in 2020 
will be Time for a cuppa in March. We are a friendly group and enjoy knitting crochet cross stitch and various 
other crafts. Unfortunately, the felting workshop had to be postponed due to illness, but we hope to book 
another date soon. If you like to craft and would like to join us just pop in on a Friday or ring Carol on 441386 
for more information. 
 
RIPPINGALE VILLAGE HALL WEDNESDAY’s 12-1pm UNIQUE CLASS AND TOTALLY DIFFERENT 

1. Suitable for mature MEN & WOMEN 

2. Strengthens the entire body. 

3. Beautiful music for each exercise. 

4. Complete workout. 

5. Health improvement in every way. 

6. Friendly class and great fun. 

It is a well-known fact, that dance & music are therapeutic in many ways. Most people have always wanted to 
try dancing but think they can’t or that it is too late. NOT TRUE. We can always start something new and 
improve our health, no matter our age! 
So here is your opportunity! 
WE START AGAIN ON 8th January, so come and join us, or come and see what we do. 
Clare 01778 423351/07890566538 
 
Rippingale and District Friendship Club. We finished 2019 with a very good Christmas lunch cooked and 
served by Clark’s Catering in Rippingale village hall. There were 40 members and guests and a varied menu 
to choose from all very enjoyable. Christmas music played and everyone received a gift. Ivan entertained us 
with his funny stories and the afternoon was rounded off with a raffle, all prizes were donated by friends of 
club members, they included a lovely hamper, 2 x 2hours of gardening vouchers, a bottle of port and gift 
sets. The bar was open, and service provided by Wendy Gray, this was much appreciated. A very pleasant 
afternoon. The club reopens on Wednesday 12th February 2-4pm when we look forward to another 
successful year.  Audrey. 

 

 
 

Please submit entries by the 14th of the month to the Editor: Jamie Petch at rippingalenews@hotmail.com 

Items for the Village Website: Please mark your email ‘Website’ and send to See 
Parishes.Lincolnshire@gov.uk/Rippingale for T&Cs. 


